
FALMOUTH TOWN COUNCIL 
 

Minutes of a meeting of the Licensing Committee held on Monday 14
th

 September 2015 in the 

Council Chamber, Municipal Buildings, Falmouth at 6.00p.m. 

   

Present:   Councillors Mrs R D Brock (Chair), I J Body,  Mrs M Davies and S Gray and Ms D E 

Merrett 

 

In Attendance:  A M Williams (Town Clerk)  

   E J Middleditch (Administration Officer)   

  

LSC92 APOLOGIES 

An apology was received and approved from Councillor Ms D E Merrett (family illness).  

 

LSC93 INTERESTS 

 None received.  

 

LSC94 MINUTES 

 It was proposed by Councillor Mrs Davies, seconded by Councillor Gray and 

 

   RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting 

   of the Committee held on 22
nd

 June 2015 

   be agreed as a correct record of the proceedings  

   and signed by the Chair subject to the meeting  

   time being changed to 4pm and Councillor Mrs Brocks 

   apologies be noted due to work.  

    

LSC95 CORNWALL COUNCIL SRTREET TRADING APPLICATION 

 A New Application for Street Trading, The Shukin Seafood Shack, Cliff Road 

 The Committee considered a new application for The Shukin Seafood Shack to trade on 

 Cliff Road (site 1) where a previous trader had surrendered his consent. Proposed hours of 

 trading during the summer 1130am to 8pm and during the winter 1130am to 3pm. To sell 

 hot and cold seafood dishes and hot and cold locally produced drinks from 3m x 3m gazebo 

 which will later become a small catering unit (no bigger than 12ft long). The Gazebo to be 

 fronted in shack style wood and serving counter made out of recycled surfboards.  

 

 It was proposed by Councillor Gray, seconded by Councillor Mrs Davies and  

 

   RESOLVED that the Council refuse the application  

   to trade on Cliff Road (site 1) as the Gazebo is not  

   appropriate for the site, is not a mobile vehicle and is too big 

   and the Council has concerns that it would be left on  

   site over night.  

 

 It was further proposed by Councillor Mrs Brock, seconded by Councillor Body and  

 

   RESOLVED that Cornwall Council be asked to  

   confirm exactly where the sites are on Cliff Road  

   as traders usually arrived late and set up in whichever  

   space was available. Clarification would enable the Town 

   Council to determine a Policy for the Seafront.  

 

 

 

 



LSC96 GAMBLING ACT 2005 – CONSULTATION ON DRAFT REVISED STATEMENT 

 OF PRINCIPLES  

 The Committee considered Cornwall Councils Gambling Act 2005 draft revised Statement 

 of Principles which set out how Cornwall Council intends to administer its duties  under the 

 Gambling Act 2005.  

 

 It was proposed by Councillor Mrs Brock, seconded by Councillor Mrs Davies and  

 

   RESOLVED that Councillors to comment to  

   Emily Middleditch by 21
st
 September 2015.  

 

There being no further business the Chairman declared the Meeting closed at 6.30pm. 

  

 

Signed: …………………………………………………….. Date: ……………………… 

 


